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Committee Meeting Minutes 7th July 2008

Present:
Tony Green

Chairman

Dave Young

Vice President

Dave Debnam

Vice president

Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain



Breda Haughton



Helen Morris



Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments

June saw the annual running of the Alf Brown Memorial Handicap race. For the newer members of the club Alf was the first Vice president of the club. Alf came to club running later in his life and he showed what could be achieved with some application and determination. Again for the newer members of the club, the section recording his life and achievements, on the club’s web site is well worth a visit.   

I am sure that Alf would be proud of the application and determination that has been put in by the attendees on our beginners’ course. Hopefully the final achievement for many of them will be realised, on this Thursday coming, when they complete 30 minutes non stop running. I look forward to welcoming many of them as new members to our club.


Neither the Alf Brown run nor the Beginners’ Course could have taken place without the hard work application of club members and the coaching team. My thanks go to you all, you know who you are.

Finally, the Luton Marathon is only five months away. This year has seen our Race Director, Dave Young announce that this will be the last that he can hold the position. Also the other Luton Marathon stalwart John Catlin has also announced that this will be his last in an organising role. Both of these roles do demand a great deal of time and energy. Dave has already made some announcements seeking expressions of interest from club members, who may wish to take over the reins of this premier race. It will be constantly discussed through committee meetings. However if you are interested please contact Dave and he will be able to discuss the position with you in greater detail.

2. Apologies 

Received from Phil Abbitt.

3.
Previous Minutes

June meetings minutes agreed 

4. Matters Arising

10.A.O.B. Pasque Hospice.  Tony Green contacted Hospice (Clair Phillips) regarding them putting on a 5K event.  Hospice personnel showed interest and copy of Striders 5K risk assessment was requested.  It is intended that a Hospice rep will attend Striders 5K on 13 July 2008.

5. Secretary Report

Correspondence Received

Notification of Luton Sports Council AGM – 9 Jul 2008 at Luton Regional, C McL to attend

Notification of SEAA AGM – 7th Sept 2008

Received 50 Cram Tags for membership packs

England Athletics,

summer newsletter received, circulated to meeting

Invite nominations of people for 2008 awards who have given good service to either clubs, coaching or athletics.

A number of promotions from England Athletics East to national roles.

Chris Jones, Regional Manager, is promoted to Head of Marketing & Strategy

Jo Wilkinson, regional council member, now HR & Welfare

Richard Wheater’s role developed to include Interim Coaching & Development Manager.

Letter of thanks for flowers received from Tony Ashby for flowers sent for the loss of his father.

3 Counties XC – East Haddon meeting date proposal  Feb 8th 2009.

Chris Rogers has resigned as first claim to Silson Joggers and transfer to Stopsley Striders.

6. Treasurer’s Report

Cash flow sheet shown to all present, no questions raised, club accounts healthy.

Dave Debnam reimbursed for purchase of VGA cable used for quiz night.

7. Bill & Karen’s April 08 Running Report

Sunday 1st   The first day of June was our Club Championship 10k event held at Whipsnade. We had a good turnout of Striders and a lot of very pleasing results, with at least 11 PB’s, too many to mention unfortunately. Louise Peters failed to retain her title but finished in a very creditable second place, her consolation was that she was first female vet. 

Monday 2nd   Kieran Fitzpatrick ran the Cork city marathon..

Sunday 8th   Five Striders ran the St Albans half marathon where Chris Lamont finished first vet 50 for the 4th time in 5 years. They may as well let him keep the trophy!

John Chapman ran the Southend half marathon where he finished third vet 50.

Louise Peters and Bill Barrett ran the Barton 10k where Louise was first lady vet and Bill was first vet 50.

Andy Ward competed in the Bedford Sprint Triathlon.

Sunday 15th   Eight Striders ran the St Barts 10k in London with 5 running PB’s.

Wednesday 18th   Andy Ward competed in the St Albans Aquathon.

Thursday 19th   We had a pretty good turnout for the Alf Brown Handicap run. 19 Striders and a lot of the beginners group decided to take part in this event. We would like to thank everybody who helped out on the day, but especially Kate Warren who had the thankless task of handicapping everybody and once again did a good job. The winner on the day was one of our new club members Kirsty Wylie, who is improving greatly. Well done to her and to everybody who took part.

Friday 20th   About 10 Striders ran the Marsden Forest off road 5k with 5 of them running PB’s. It was all 5 of the Bacon / Kidney clan! Well done to them. Helen Morris ran her best 5k for 2 years and she also said she thoroughly enjoyed the BBQ!

Saturday 21st  This was the date for our annual biathlon event against Putteridge Swimming Club. Once again this year it was a very easy win for the Striders, having the first 6 finishers. Striders also had a good turnout of 11 participants. Well done and thanks to everybody who helped to organise and marshal the event. Hopefully we can retain the trophy again next year. Our 6 scorers were Matt Thompson, Louise Peters, Stuart Harries, Chris Green, Martin Mitchell and Alison Sugars.

Dave Hall has been at it again. He ran the Malvern Midsummer Marathon – a mere 33 miles in 5 ½ hours.

Sunday 22nd   Vicky Harwood ran the Race for Life

Jeff Dowsett ran the Triffic Trail 10k. 

Friday 27th   Friday evening saw a large number of Striders competing in the Vauxhall 5mile event, which was the club and county championships. The results were excellent. Louise Peters won the ladies race and Breda Haughton was first vet 70. John Chapman was first vet 50 and Striders also won the team prize which was made up of 3 men and 2 ladies. The team consisted of John Chapman, Adrian Copp, Chris Lamont, Louise Peters and Alison Sugars. We also did very well in the county championships although they only announced the winners on the night. Louise Peters was first senior and first vet, Breda was first vet 70, John Chapman first vet 50 with Chris Lamont taking the first vet 55. We also had 6 Striders running PB’s. It was yet another successful club and county championship event.

This concludes another busy month of racing. The improvement of many runners seems to be progressing well, with 28 recorded PB’s for the month of June. July is heralded by our ladies 5k event held on 13th which also announces the end of our very successful beginners course. We would also advise people to be cautious in July as there are a lot of races very close together – so pick your events carefully. We do not want to hear of people racing too much and becoming injured!

8. Strider of the Month.

Phil Abbitt receives the June Strider of the Month award for the work he has put in over the past few years in arranging and co-ordinating what has become the annual Biathlon between Striders and Putteridge Swimming Club.  This year’s event was won by Striders again.  

9. Affiliation Status England Athletics

EA Individual Membership database went live end May 2008, Secretary (C McL) did not receive any notification of this, it was discovered by looking at web-site.  Club secretary access was eventually given after E-mails to EA, (J Templeton, cc C Jones).  First impressions of information present was that it did not reflect, in many cases, member information that had been sent to EA last year.  Incorrect addresses, many club members were not available to affiliate.  Further e-mails appear to have fixed problems and 116 members have now been re-affiliated.  Approximately a further 30 Striders (new members) details have to be inputted  and affiliation fees sent.

EA have stated that Striders are not alone with the problems / concerns encountered and are studying the possibility of local training.

TG suggested that the club may now need a dedicated Membership secretary.

10. Ladies 5K

Entry list now risen to 60 entrants

Sufficient marshals have volunteered.

DYoung has list of roles for race day and persons responsible

BB raised an error in the prize list.  It was agreed after 2007 race that there would be no Unattached Vet award.  DY replied that last years entry form had just been updated with this year’s date all other information remained as before.  Form also mentioned horse brasses as mementos, not the medals that will be used.

2009 race entry form to be updated and agreed at August committee meeting during race review.

11. Alf Brown Handicap 2008

Thanks to all who helped to put on the event this year.  19 club members took parts with a separate run by beginners group.

Race was won by Kirsty Wylie.  Keepsake plaque to be ordered.  Resp C McL

12. A.O.B

Dave Thompson offered some suggestions on alternative social events and comments why previous ones may not be successful.  Briefly discussed by committee but no action taken.  Suggestion was made for a separate social committee 

Tony Green suggested a revision to results sheet and add Year’s best time.  Race results may not be P.B’s but could be worthy of merit as years best.

Cranfield 5m – 8th August.  Dave Young asked for help at the event on behalf of organiser, John Catlin.

Club Web-site, (www.stopsleystriders.org.uk) Dave Debnam has added pages devoted to cross country, and reported also working on compiling club record times by distance.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 4th August 2008 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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